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Minutes of the Barnsley Patient Council meeting held on Wednesday 30 March 2016 at 6.00pm at the Boardroom, Hillder House, 49 – 51 Gawber Road, Barnsley, 
S75 2PY.
PRESENT:
	Chris Millington (Chair)
	Barnsley CCG Lay Member

	Ben Cox
	The Grove Medical Centre PRG representative

	Pat Durie
	Patient

	Margaret Sheard
	Patient

	Janine Eldred
	The Kakoty Practice PRG

	Eileen Hall 
	Huddersfield Road PRG 

	Noel Shaw 
	Patient 

	Alan Jones
	Patient

	Lynne Craven
	Patient

	Mel Dyke
	Patient 

	Adrian England
	Patient 

	Mark Smith 
	Patient

	John Gessler
	Patient

	Janet Neville
	Rotherham Road Practice PRG 

	Philip Watson
	Patient 


IN ATTENDANCE:

	Mike Austin
	Chair of Barnsley Practice Managers Group

	Kirsty Waknell
	Head of Communications and Engagement 

	Lynne Richards 
	Governance, Assurance and Engagement Facilitator 


APOLOGIES:
	Gerald Alliott
	Patient

	Gloria Alliott
	Patient

	Ann Hart
	Ashville Medical Centre PRG Representative

	Peter Moody 
	BIADS

	Marie Hoyle
	The Kakoty Practice Manager & CCG Governing Body Member

	Margaret Dennison
	Walderslade PRG

	Colin Wilkinson
	Patient

	Tom Sheard
	Patient

	Toni Burton
	Goldthorpe Medical Practice


	Agenda Item
	Note
	Action


	Deadline

	PC 16/03/01
	WELCOME, INTRODUCTIONS & DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST RELEVANT TO THE AGENDA


	
	

	
	The Chairman welcomed members to the March meeting of the Patient Council and invited any declarations of interest. 
No declarations of interest relevant to the agenda were received.

	
	

	
	The Chairman introduced a new member, Noel Shaw to the Patient Council.

 
	
	

	GUEST SPEAKER



	PC 16/03/02
	HEALTHWATCH BARNSLEY
	
	

	
	Carrianne Stones, Healthwatch Barnsley Manager, advised that she had attended the meeting to give members a presentation which would update them on the Healthwatch Barnsley Service. 
The presentation covered the following points:

· When Healthwatch started

· Healthwatch Barnsley Structure 2016/17

· How many local people Healthwatch had interacted with

· An update on the new live feedback centre

· List of achievements from 2013 – 2016

· How Healthwatch could generate income

· The next steps for Healthwatch


	
	

	
	Patient Council members thanked the Healthwatch Barnsley Manager for the presentation and raised their questions as follows:
· Ms Margaret Sheard what funding Healthwatch received. The Healthwatch Barnsley Manager stated that Healthwatch had a start-up grant of 25k which had been carried over year on year plus funding from the local authority.  
· A Patient Council member raised that they had not heard of Healthwatch prior to this meeting. The Healthwatch Barnsley Manager stated that Healthwatch Barnsley does not have an advertising budget but are regularly in GP surgeries and in community events. She stated that if any members had any ideas of where Healthwatch needed to be making themselves more visible they should contact the service with ideas.
· Mr Philip Watson referred to the Healthwatch Annual Report and queried if the service could find more economical accommodation to support their tight budgets. The Healthwatch Barnsley Manager advised that this had been looked at and the current accommodation was value for money. 
· Healthwatch added that they were called to action by  local MP Michael Dugher over potential cuts to pharmacies which could result in 1 in 4 pharmacies closing.  Healthwatch responded to Michael Dugher to outline that we are a non-political organisation unable to lobby but we could provide a response to the consultation due to close on the 24th of May 2016 and as such are working with pharmacies across the borough to gather patient and public opinion.

	
	

	
	Patient Council members thanked the Healthwatch Barnsley Manager for attending the meeting. The Chair of the Patient Council commended the Healthwatch Barnsley Service and Team for providing the great services that they do for local residents whilst having a small team and strict budgets. 

	
	

	PC 16/03/03
	FEEDBACK FROM THE 12 FEBRUARY 2016 COMMISSIONING INTENTIONS EVENT 

 
	
	

	
	Kirsty Waknell, Head of Communications and Engagement, provided feedback on the information collated from the 12th February 2016 Commissioning Intentions Event. 
Members were informed that the event was aimed primarily at Patient Council/ Patient Reference Group (PRG)/ and OPEN members who wanted to gain a wider knowledge and understanding of the CCG’s commissioning plans and to take part in workshop discussions to share their views and experiences to help the CCG to shape work going forwards.

Summary Feedback 

The Head of Communications advised that over 50 people had attended the event to listen to the presentations delivered by members of the CCG team and take part in the two dedicated workshop discussions focusing on working better together and urgent and emergency care services.  

It was advised that the attendees were mixed with people representing the following groups/ organisations/ professions in attendance; 

Barnsley Patient Council 

GP Patient Reference Groups

OPEN (Our Public Engagement Network) 

Healthwatch Barnsley 

GP Practice Managers 

Yorkshire Housing 

Crossroads Care

Parkinsons UK 

BIADS (Barnsley Independent Alzheimer’s and Dementia Support)  

The Head of Communications and Engagement thanked all of the Patient Council members who attended the event for the levels of challenge, input, and enthusiasm that was demonstrated throughout the event. 

Members noted the full summary of the main themes that emerged from the different table discussions that took place regarding the two main topics highlighted.  


	
	

	
	Patient Council Members were invited to help share future events, and informed that if they would like be involved in an event in June 2016 they should contact Lynnerichards@nhs.net. It was highlighted that currently there was not a set agenda for the June meeting so any ideas of how Patient Council and Patient Reference Members could utilise the events could also contact Lynne.

	
	

	
	Ms Lynne Craven advised that she worked with the Royal College of General Practitioners for collaborative care and support plans championing for patient centre care plans. Members discussed how care plans could benefit A & E attendances and also empowering patients to take charge of their own care. 


	
	

	
	Members discussed there still being a disconnect between Patient Reference Groups and the Patient Council and that people may be more interested in their local practice issue rather than the borough wide issues. Mr Ben Cox commented that this may come from when Barnsley was split up into smaller districts.
The Head of Communications and Engagement advised that there had been a suggestion for PRG’s to work together on common issues and feed in to the Patient Council to create a standard for all PRG work. 


	
	

	
	The Chairman informed members that the CCG’s Commissioning and Transformation Team now had a checklist for ensuring that patients had been engaged in the commissioning cycles. 

	
	

	
	The Patient Council noted the feedback from the Commissioning Intentions Event.

	
	

	PC 16/03/04
	PATIENT REFERENCE GROUPS - SHARING GOOD PRACTICE


	
	

	
	The Chair advised members that the CCG would like to hear of any good practice from Patient Reference Groups. This could be how to group functions or communicated or what issues the group had addressed which have benefitted the practice and patients. He stated that it would be good to share this information with other Patient Reference Groups who may be not working well or do not have ideas for their agendas.
He added that equally the CCG would be interested to hear in what was not working well in their Patient Reference Group to see if any common issues could be identified. Members were asked to feedback to Lynne Richards Lynnerichards@nhs.net

	All to note
	

	
	After a question on what was a Patient Reference Group, it was advised that a PRG was made up of patients from one practice who meet either face to face or virtually to discuss issues relating to their practice. 


	
	

	
	Ms Margaret Sheard advised that herself and Mr Sheard had been trying to access their local PRG for a number of years and now after successfully joining the group she was happy to report that the group was going from strength to strength. Ms Jan Eldred reported that a friend had also experienced issues of accessing the PRG at Ms Sheard’s practice, the Chair agreed to follow this up.


	CM
	

	
	Ms Jan Eldred queried if there were any links from Healthwatch champions to PRG’s. It was agreed that although Healthwatch had to remain independent Healthwatch champions possessed skills which could be transferred to Patient Reference Group members. The Head of Communications and Engagement agreed to follow this up outside the meeting. 

	KW
	

	
	The Patient Council members noted the Patient Reference Group – Sharing Good Practice item. 


	
	

	GENERAL


	PC 16/03/05
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON 24 FEBRUARY 2016


	
	

	
	The minutes of the previous held on 24 February 2016 were verified as a correct record of the proceedings.  

	
	

	PC 16/03/06
	MATTERS ARISING REPORT 
	
	

	
	The Patient Council noted that there were not any matters arising from the previous meeting. 
 
	
	

	AGENDA ITEMS



	PC 16/03/07
	REPORT OF THE CHAIR
	
	

	
	The Patient Council noted the contents of the Chairman’s report which provided information on:

· I-HEART Barnsley – It was advised that a full utilisation report would be presented to a future meeting.
· All members were invited the next public Governing Body meeting to be held on Thursday 14 April 2016 9.30am at the Health Deafinitions, Factory 4 Powerpark, Goldthorpe Industrial Estate, Goldthorpe, S63 9BL. 

· Barnsley NHS Hospital Foundation Trust – Update, which detailed that the Barnsley Hospital and South Yorkshire Fire and Rescue had teamed up to provide information and advice to new parents and parents-to-be.

· BE WELL Barnsley Service  - The Patient Council received an excellent presentation from this team recently, members were asked if they had any stories or information that could be feedback to the Be Well Barnsley Service?

· Social Prescribing – feedback from the social prescribing pilot would be feedback to a future meeting.
· Yorkshire Ambulance Service Update which detailed that the service were not meeting their targets for Barnsley. Ambulance turn-around times and the A & E department was discussed in how these also affected the underperformance of YAS.

	
	

	
	Ms Margaret Sheard queried if there was any evidence of I HEART Barnsley and the Rightcare service benefiting the A & E Department. The Head of Communications and Engagement advised that the main aim of the I Heart Barnsley Service was to make more GP appointments accessible however a recent survey had highlighted that over 300 patients who had visited the I HEART Barnsley service said they would have visited A & E if the service had not been available. 


	
	

	PC 16/03/08
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
	
	

	
	The Head of Communications and Engagement advised that the CCG was refreshing its Patient and Public Engagement Strategy and would like the Patient Council to be involved.  Members were happy to be involved and the Head of Communications and Engagement advised that she would write out to members inviting them to a meeting. 

 
	KW
	

	
	Mr Noel Shaw raised that the Barnsley Healthcare Federation were taking over his local GP practice and he had been informed that locum GP’s would be running the service. It was advised that it was the responsibility of the Federation to recruit the GP’s and the Head of Communications and Engagement agreed to speak to Mr Shaw after the meeting. 

	
	

	
	Stroke 

The Head of Communications and Engagement advised that the review of the Stroke Service had been presented to the Patient Council last month and thanked members for their comments. She further advised that the deadline for comments had been extended to the middle of April and the CCG was keen to gather as many view and experiences as possible to feed into the review. 

A Patient Council member commented that patients could only feed their comments in electronically which may not suit the needs of all patients who may wish to feed into the service. 


	
	

	
	Pharmacy’s
The Patient Council discussed the national withdrawal of £170m to pharmacies and how this would affect the borough. Members were concerned that patients would have trusted relationships with their pharmacists. It was agreed to bring back the consultation information to the next meeting to ensure that the Patient Council had factual information to support a discussion on the effects locally. 

The Chair agreed to find out information on how the CCG’s Medicines Optimisation Team supported practice sin overprescribing issues. 


	CM
	

	PC 16/03/09
	DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING:

	
	

	
	The next meeting of the patient Council will be held on Wednesday 27 April 2016 at 6.00 pm, in the Boardroom Hillder House, 49 – 51 Gawber Road, Barnsley, S75 2PY   
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